1

Planning Board
Town of Greenfield
 Approved Meeting Minutes
Recorded by Janice Pack
March 27, 2017


Members Attending:  Paul Renaud, Robert Marshall, Ken Paulsen, Sherry Fox, Andre Wood 
Also Attending:  Kathleen Carpenter
Meeting Opened: 6:01 PM   

Minutes:  The Minutes from the meeting of March 13, 2017 were read by PRenaud.  Two changes were made. 
Line 19:  change “2013” to “2003”.  This change will also need to be made to the amended minutes from the meeting of February 27, 2017.
Line 58:  amend to read “However, he heard that she is having a discussion with the State Fire Marshal regarding installing a sprinkler system in the barn.”
KPaulsen motioned to accept the minutes as amended.  RMarshall seconded and all were in favor, except AWood who abstained.  (4-0-1)
The Minutes from the site walk Meeting of March 23, 2017 were read by PRenaud. On line 17, the word “two” was deleted.  PRenaud motioned to accept the minutes as amended. KPaulsen seconded and all were in favor except AWood who abstained.  (4-0-1)

Mail
Invoice from State of NH Office of Energy & Planning for $55 for Ken Paulsen to attend the OEP Spring Planning & Zoning Conference on April 29, 2017.

Old Business
Michelle Perron would like to come in on May 22nd for final approval and a review of the Event Facility Record and Tracking Form.

The changes to the Amendments for the Zoning Ordinance should be ready for next meeting.  RMarshall commented that he was very much impressed by the rejection of our recommendation to repeal the open space ordinance.  He felt that it meant that the public still wanted us to find some way to preserve open space in our town.  PRenaud thought that if he had gone to Conservation Commission and discussed the proposed change, it may have passed, as more would’ve understood what the plan was going forward.

Election of Officers
Kathleen Carpenter has agreed to join the Planning Board.  PRenaud made the motion to appoint KCarpenter as a One Year Regular Member, KPaulsen seconded, and all were in favor. Motion passed 5-0.  KCarpenter was sworn in by Dee Sleeper, Town Clerk, at 7:45 PM.
Nominations for Chair -  KPaulsen nominated PRenaud for Chair, saying he has done an exemplary job, and is well versed in the RSAs.  AWood seconded, and there were no further nominations.  All were in favor except PRenaud who abstained. Motion passed 4-0-1.
Nominations for Vice Chair - AWood nominated KPaulsen for Vice Chair. RMarshall seconded, and there were no further nominations.  All were in favor except KPaulsen who abstained.  Motion passed 4-0-1.
Nominations for Secretary – SFox is our current Secretary.  SFox stated that she has had a harder time than anticipated getting to each meeting.  The Board discussed that while Angelique Moon would also be a good fit, they hesitated to nominate her as she was not here tonight. The Board stated that if it became too difficult for SFox to continue as Secretary during the year, a change could be made.  AWood nominated SFox, KPaulsen seconded, and there were no further nominations.  All were in favor except SFox who abstained.  Motion passed 4-0-1.

Asplundh Tree Cutting & Removal – Discussion & Advisory Opinion
AWood recused himself from this discussion.
A site walk was done on March 23, 2017 to consider the proposed removal of trees by Asplundh for the installation of a private fiber optic cable to Gould Hill by FairPoint Communications.
PRenaud said two of the five trees on town property by the road would need to be removed; the Planning Board does not have authority to deal with any of the other trees on private property.  A tree on the Bosse land was going to be cut back as the branches were over the lines, and the property owner has already given permission.  PRenaud said his personal opinion was that it would not be very noticeable.  KPaulsen said it would open up more beach for sunbathing, but he felt it would not be very noticeable and would help a fellow resident, so we should give our approval.  

PRenaud asked RMarshall if we needed a written opinion for the Select Board, and he said a simple paragraph emailed would suffice.  A motion was made by PRenaud to advise the Select Board that the Planning Board opinion was that these 2 trees located in the southwest part of Zephyr Lake Beach could be cut.  KPaulsen seconded.  The motioned passed (3-0-1)(3 Yes, 0 No, 1 Abstention) (AWood was Recused and KCarpenter not yet sworn in).  RMarshall abstained from the vote, as the Select Board would be voting on this tomorrow.
AWood unrecused after the vote.

Lisa Murphy from SWRPC:  Master Plan Implementation section (continued) & Energy chapter (continued)
LMurphy distributed updated sets of worksheets for the Board to work on.  Starting where we left off, and beginning with the Land Use Chapter, the Board continued looking at Goals, and Objectives to reach each goal.  Each Objective was further defined with a plan to achieve it in the Strategy/Action column.

RMarshall questioned the phrase “Adopt innovative land use approaches” (page 4, Objective 1, Strategy 2) as he did not want the Planning Board to be locked in to something or precluded from doing something else.  This was discussed a bit more, and LMurphy stated that “innovative land use” was not capitalized as it was not the intention to limit the approaches.  AWood said we could use “Consider adopting innovative land use approaches”.

Once again, the Planning Board went through each line and thoroughly discussed the Leadership of each strategy to achieve a goal, and the When and How it could be done.  It was important to set realistic guidelines for each step, and the Planning Board was very diligent in creating something that could be done.

LMurphy left the meeting at 9:32, pleased with the progress made on the Master Plan Implementation section.  PRenaud went over the agenda for the upcoming meetings.  KPaulsen wanted it on record that PRenaud stated that our next meeting should be a shorter one.   

KCarpenter moved to adjourn the meeting, and KPaulsen seconded.  All were in favor.  

The meeting adjourned at 9:34 PM.    

These minutes were APPROVED at the Planning Board meeting on April 10, 2017.
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